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Presidents Message

Dear Members,

Fall has arrived and I can’t say that I am sorry to see the
hot summer weather replaced by our cooler fall
temperatures. Cooler weather means more driving and
riding. It is also the time for show harness to be cleaned,
conditioned, and put away for another season.

The E.O.P.D.S. executive will be meeting to plan
activities for the next year as well as the upcoming
Christmas party. We welcome any suggestions for next
year’s events.

October 2nd will be Fairstead Stables first social drive
and Chili supper. It is our hope that you will participate,
come and enjoy the drive or ride through the maples.
Hope to see you soon…Happy Trails!

Cheers,

Terry Olmstead
President - E.O.P.D.S.

Carriage Wheel Cleaning Stand
By Mr. Justice Kenneth Pedlar (SCJ)

I thought our members might be interested in, what for
me is, a new type of Carriage Wheel Cleaning Stand that
I purchased while competing at the Walnut Hill Driving
Competition a few weeks ago. I was introduced to it by
the people from Pennsylvania stabled next to us.
It is cleverly disguised as a Motorcycle Wheel Cleaning
Stand, but I can assure everyone it worked extremely
well for our Carriages. It is recommended for vehicles
that do not weigh more than 500 pounds.

I have attached a photograph to help describe this very
handy tool. It is Aluminum, with a 4inch ramp on one
end and 2 rollers, 7 and 1 half inches wide placed just
inside the outside edges of the stand. The entire stand is
only 12 X 9 inches in size and sits 1 and 1 half inches
high.
You simply roll your carriage wheel up the small ramp
and set it on the 2 rollers. Your wheel will then rotate
easily for cleaning. We used it on the grass at Walnut
Hill and it worked perfectly for both our Runabout and
Road Cart.
It is quite amazing and much easier to use than the
wooden jack we have, which raises the axle to allow 1
wheel to rotate at a time. I am keeping the jack for
removing wheels to lubricate axles or replace leather
washers, but this stand is more convenient and much
more stable for cleaning than the jack.
I purchased it from Harbor Freight Tools in Rochester.
They have a website that allows it to be ordered online
and also claim over 700 store locations. It is their
product number 9800 and made by Haul Master.
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The price is a real bargain at $21.99 US. They ship by
Fed Ex.
I found this to be a very useful item, especially at shows
where wheels are being cleaned several times and I
would recommend it. The modest price is a bonus.
I hope it will help others, as it surely has done for us.

Social Drive – Mian Farm July 11
by Karen Lamb
pictures by Mary and Ian Mulligan

As the weatherman was predicting inclement weather on
Sunday, the rain date prevailed and on Monday, July 11th

an enthusiastic group of drivers and grooms met at Mian
Farms to enjoy a delightful afternoon of driving. Mary
and Ian organized a number of challenges for the drivers
to work at will. Several people braved the deer flies and
drove around the lovely cross country course while
others stayed closer to home and practiced dressage or
cones. There were also a number of hazards to tempt
everyone’s driving ability. There were: a water hazard,
“car wash”, mail box and two other hazards to test your
steering ability in tight quarters. Eight hitches tackled the
challenge. After the drive, participants enjoyed their
picnic lunch while catching up on recent news and
events. Thanks were extended to Mary and Ian for
hosting this event.

Mary Mulligan

Bill Gardner and Francine Portenier

Maney McNeil and Jim Currie

Mickie Moir
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Nadja Davidson

Linda Whitney

Pat Wakefield

Karen Lamb



Page 4

Edition 173 http://www.eopds.ca September 2016

Pat and Margaret Monnelly

Pony Trap
by Margaret Monnelly

With some surprise, I viewed the sketch of a vehicle
purported to be a trap in the June 2016 EOPDS
Newsletter. During my teenage years I drove a trap
belonging to my family in Ireland. This vehicle had
been in the family for many years and was used for
travelling to Sunday Church, shopping and family
gatherings.

I have perused my carriage driving books and I found
the best portrayal of a trap in the Book: "Looking at
Carriages" by Sally Walrond. It is described as a
governess cart but looks exactly like the traps that I was
familiar with in Ireland. A black and white photograph
is attached to the article. In the words of the author the
vehicle is described as" being built to a very high
standard" Page 133."" Many were produced with a
superb varnished wood finish showing the grain of the
wood to full advantage". The article makes the
distinction between the Trap and the "Basket Governess
cart" which is occasionally seen at shows in Canada and
the US. The author acknowledges that "many heavy and
rough editions were constructed at the end of the
nineteenth century to meet supply and demand. "
Traps are now used in Killarney, Ireland at the Gap of
Dunloe as a tourist attraction. Information on this
activity can be found by searching Internet under the
words: Pony and Trap Ride photo, produced by Trip
Advisory.

When the film: The Year of the French (1982) was
being produced in Killala, Co. Mayo Ireland, my
husband's family trap was used to create the scenery
which represented that period in Irish history. The film
was based on the 1798 United Irishmen Rebellion at
Killala Bay as described in the novel "The Year of the
French" by Thomas Flanagan.

Reference: Wallrond, Sally. Looking at Carriages.
London, J.A. Allen, 1982.
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Out and About

Walnut Hill Carriage Driving
Competition 2016
By Mr. Justice Kenneth Pedlar (SCJ)

This year at Walnut Hill was a mixture of the old and the
new for us. We first competed there 15 years ago, and
have only missed 2 or 3 years since, when either a horse
or truck experienced last minute complications
preventing us from showing; we simply went as
spectators on those occasions.
This year was the first year we did not compete with a
Morgan horse, registered with our farm prefix. This past
winter we purchased a Welsh Cob/Standardbred cross,
primarily for one of our granddaughters to grow into as a
riding horse, but also with a view to a driving horse for
me to use at Walnut Hill and possibly at social drives run
by the EOPDS. The horse's name is Beaverwoods
Hennah. She is a 10 year old bay mare.
Hennah and I had a fairly challenging start to our
relationship driving, particularly down the road, but also
in our communication generally. That improved

somewhat after a clinic with Kirsten Brunner, who had
owned and trained Hannah from the start. We still have a
ways to go for me to be able to get the best out of this
mare that she has to give. Like many things in life, we
are a work in progress. She is a nice mare in many ways
and I am still hoping will be a good fit for our
granddaughter, who is pretty small for her right now.
To put it mildly, I was surprised and pleased when
Hennah and I won the first class of the show, being
Progressive Obstacles in our Road Cart class. We had
been somewhat inconsistent at home both in speed and
accuracy, which are the 2 essential elements of a

successful cones class. We only barely beat out Dale
Vidler who is always very good competition as well as a
good sport.

We later earned second place in Cross Country (Fastest
Time) with the Road Cart, as well as a fourth in
Reinsmanship with that same vehicle.
The oppressive heat and humidity was the dominant
feature of the show this year and the judges did not grant
the option of competitors removing their jackets, as
others have done in the past under those conditions. The
heat continued all week, at a level I had not experienced
there before. As a result I scratched out of 3 classes. I
was feeling the effects of the heat and my adult daughter
who was helping me actually was sent home from work
when we returned as she was so worn out by the effects
of 6 days of oppressive heat and all the work that goes
into showing. We did show in the Fault and Out
Obstacle class in the Runabout on Saturday afternoon.
We went clean, placing 6th.

The evening social events were a delight. The caterers
for the whole show were a big improvement. Wednesday
evening's Western theme BBQ included a very enjoyable
singing performance by Laurie Belluccio Williams, as
part of a duo. They were very good and I was
delightfully surprised that she had this talent in addition
to her driving skills which had earned her, and her
beautiful (Alberta bred) Black Morgan stallion many
championships at Walnut Hill, and other shows, in the
past.
The crowd at the Friday evening Ascot Picnic Night was
the largest in the last few years. Saturday night's format
of a more relaxed evening meal was a hit again this year
and the food was excellent and the live music
entertaining. By Friday evening we had 9 members of
our family there and we had great fun together over the
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week-end, both at the Walnut Hill events and just being
together for the week-end.
Another outstanding feature this year was the horses

from Bee Tree Trail Percheron Hitch who put on some
amazing demonstrations of driving skill that were
spectacular. Hitches like their Suicide Hitch of 5 horses
in line straight out, only 1 of who is hitched to the wagon
and the precision driving of their 7 horse hitch were
literally jaw dropping examples of horsemanship. If you
were not there I recommend you go onto their web site.
When you add in the runaway horse and carriage, who
took out 5 flag poles and some fencing and caused at
least 1 more runaway, and the almost disastrous letting
off of a lengthy blast of steam from a boiler fired water
wagon while still hitched and a pair of Friesians were
only barely out of the ring, as well as the thunder storms
on Saturday, after weeks of no rain and drought
conditions it was certainly a very eventful week.
The number of entries was up. There were 5 coaches
there as part of what was, overall, a very successful
show and they announced the show will continue next
year.
We were a very tired group heading home Sunday, but
realized that we are very privileged to be a part of
something very special any time we get to participate in
such a unique event as Walnut Hill.

Walnut Hill Carriage Driving
Competition 2016
By Maney McNeil

Congratulations to all our members who braved the hot
humid days at the 45th Walnut Hill Carriage Show.

Ken Pedlar with Beaverwood's Henna, Ian and Mary
Mulligan with Beaverwood's Shayman, Terry and Randy
Olmstead. Terry drove and rode her young Canadian
Theo. Nicole Cable driving her hackney pony,
Bry-Dens Rare Treasure and Nicole's 8 year old son
Anthony driving the palomino pony. Jeffrey Kohler was
with team Flamingo. These were the exhibitors from
EOPDS. Ribbons were brought home by all.

Volunteering for the 11th year were Wayne and Gwen
Byrne and Barry and Sandra Beach

EOPDS members enjoying the show were Margaret and
Pat Monnelly, Francine Portenier and Bill Gardner,
Wendy Huckabone, Kelly Ferguson and Maney McNeil.

Friday evening Jack Pemberton was in attendance and
presented the Park Drag Award.

Unfortunately due to bad weather the Sunday morning
Presentation Drive was cancelled.


